
THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

TODD GLORIA 

MAYOR 

DATE: 

MEM O RANDUM 

May 19, 2025

TO: Councilmember Henry Foster III 
Councilmember Sean Ela-Rivera 

FROM: Mayor Todd Gloria -(2,.� �
SUBJECT: Ensuring the Sustainability and Effectiveness of San Diego's Race and 

Equity Efforts 

I received your May 7, 2025, memorandum requesting that my Administration ensures the 
sustainability and effectiveness of the City of San Diego's Race and Equity (R&E) efforts as that 
team merges with the Human Resources Department (HR). Given the ripple effects of rhetoric 
at the Federal level, I deeply appreciate both of your offices' advocacy in our collective mission 
to further equity. 

I agree with your statement that " ... The Office of Race and Equity laid the initial groundwork 
for long-term systemic change, but this work requires time, continuity, and institutional 
support to yield measurable outcomes." However, I disagree with the notion that transitioning 
this division into HR erodes those efforts. Rather, it amplifies and institutionalizes them. I have 
provided responses below to your list of requests further outlining this point: 

1. A clear organizational structure detailing ORE's placement within the Human Resources
Department, including staffing levels, reporting structures, and decision -making authority.
The R&E team now sits in HR's Employee Experience Division alongside the People and 
Organization Development Program (POD), reporting directly to the POD Manager. The 
R&E team retains the same decision-making authority as before the February 2025

Citywide reorganization; however, their work is now being championed through a 
different leadership chain of command via the HR Director and respective Deputy Chief 
Operating Officer. 








